REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 15, 2025
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock,  Froeba, Geier, Klevgard, Schar, Stephens present.  Lindner was absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Tom Kingsbury, Barb Kingsbury, TRG, and Clark County Press.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the July 15, 2025 amended agenda.

Tom Kingsbury asked if there was an ordinance about bicycles and motorized scooters riding on the sidewalks.

Motion was made by Klevgard to approve the minutes from June 17, 2025, regular Council meeting, seconded by Stephens.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Geier, seconded by Schar.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Schar made a motion to repair N. Union St. in front of the city shop from American Asphalt in the amount of $22,677.20, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Fire & Ambulance-No meeting held.  Bobrofsky asked if anyone could go to the annual Fire & Ambulance meeting for him.  Klevgard and Englebretson will go.
Finance/City View Estates Committee-Meeting was held June 30, 2025.  Stephens reported on the meeting with Tim Lima and Scott Knepper.  We are waiting for the agreement from their attorneys.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on July 14, 2025.  Bobrofsky reported the library received donations for the Town of York for $100.00, Town of Beaver for $1,500.00 and Showcase Players for $50.00.  Bobrofsky reported they will be discontinuing the movie license for the library.  Bobrofsky reported they will be purchasing a new computer for patron use.  Bobrofsky reported the June circulation was 1,427.  Bobrofsky reported the library sent four pallets of books to Thrift Books.  Bobrofsky reported that 160 people were in attendance for the Magic of Isaiah presentation at school.  Bobrofsky reported that 60 people were in attendance for the Raptor Education Group presentation.  Bobrofsky reported that the library will have a float in the Corn Festival parade.  Next meeting will be held on September 8, 2025 at 4:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.  

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Mayor’s Comments-Mayor Englebretson wanted to Thank the Fire Department for their help with the annual fireworks on July 3rd.

Brock made a motion to approve the following bartender licenses:  Stetson Froeba, Scott Radue, Jordan Radue, David Geier, Heather Cameron, Amber Vouers, Stacy Wallace, Courtney Gustafson, Kesler Schuette, Timothy Fravert, and Debra Schofield, seconded by Klevgard.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.
Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $61,598.11         
WATER UTILITY: $8,571.11
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $27,411.08
Seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  

Brock made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Schar.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, July 15, 2025
